
Faculty Senate Meeting 

Lamar University 

November 2, 2016 

Room 717 Mary and John Gray Library 

 

Presiding: Vivek Natarajan 

Attending:  Arts and Sciences: Valentin Andreev, Judy Smith, Cheng-Hsien Lin, Jennifer Daniel, Jennifer 

Ravey, Charles Popp, Cristian Bahrim, Kami Makki, Stacey Knight, Michael Beard, Yasuko Sato, J.P. 

Nelson, Ozge Gunaydin-Sen, Joseph Kruger, Matthew Pyne for Randall Terry, Ted Mahavier, Gina Hale; 

Business:  Karyn Neuhauser, Education: R.J. Davis, Anna Nguyen, Janice Kimmons, Vanessa Villate, 

Mamta Singh; Engineering: Paul Corder, John Gossage, Gleb Tcheslavski, Nicholas Brake; Fine Arts and 

Communication: Nicki Michalski, Xenia Fedorchenko, Zanthia Smith, Joel Grothe; Library: Michael Saar; 

College Readiness: Melissa Riley; Lamar State College Port Arthur: Mavis Triebel 

Absent: Arts and Sciences: Randall Terry, Tom Sowers, Adrienne Blackwell, Martha Rinker; Business: 

Tim McCoy, Seokyon Hwang, Purnendu Mandal, James Slaydon; Education: Ken Young, Rick Carter, 

Belinda Lopez; Engineering: Xinyu Liu, Xuejun Fan; Fine Arts and Communication: Bryan Proksch, 

Richard Gachot, Vinaya Manchaiah; Library: Sarah Tusa 

Call to Order: 3:31 p.m. 

 

A moment of Silence was observed in honor of the memory of Dr. Gabriel (Tony) Martin for his many 

contributions to the advancement of the University during his many years of service. 

 

Guest Speaker: Dr. John Bello-Ogunu, the Vice President for Global Diversity, Inclusion and Intercultural 
Affairs 

 The program was designed to promote leaders among all cultural groups on campus. 

 They promote culturally diverse organization development to foster leaders within the many 

cultural groups on campus. 

 The department works collaboratively with all University departments to develop learning 

communities that promote quality education on campus. 

 Dr. Ogunu asked faculty for guidance and willingness to work closely with his department. 

 



 Faculty were encouraged to call or drop by anytime to collaborate with him. 

Minutes: 

 Minutes from the October 5, 2016 meeting were reviewed: 

o R.J. Davis made a motion to approve 

o V. Andreev seconded 

o Minutes approved by consensus.                   
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 Regarding outside reviewers for promotion and tenure-Are only expected with 

candidates going up for the rank of Full Professor at six year timeframe. If waits till 

the seventh year as per policy outside reviews will not be expected. Not many 

schools comparable to Lamar have outside reviewers.  

 Concerns were voiced regarding candidates for promotion and tenure adding 

additional items to the Dossier after hard dates for submission have past and it has 

been reviewed through some of the steps. All committees reviewing dossiers 

beginning with the departmental committee should see the same information at the 

beginning of the process as the reviewers see at the end of the process. 

 It was suggested that if any faculty desire to add something to their dossier, 

it should be sent to the departmental committee for review who would 

then send it forward with a letter of support for adding additional 

documentation to ensure all steps in the process review the same 

information for each candidate. 

 Valentin suggested that the Senate needs to develop a policy for early 

promotion as opposed to leaving it up to Department Chairs’ discretion. 

o Research and Development: Cheng-Hsien Lin 

 Deadline for application for Faculty Development Leave is this Friday November 4, 

2016.  

 The group will meet next week at 3:30 PM in the Mays Building Room 56. 

 Still do not have an actual number as to how much of the funds were left from last 

year. 

 Concerns were raised that  faculty are reluctant to apply for development leaves for 

fear of the potential for losing courses or of losing compensation for their workload 

they commonly teach when they return. 

 If Department Chairs are not being supportive of staff taking developmental leave, 

Dr. Marquart wants to know so a call can be put out for visiting professors to fill 

positions while full time faculty are on leave. 

 It was suggested that if you plan to take a leave next year, you should not sign up 

for any committees this year so there will not be a significant drop in consistency of 

membership on each of the committees. When committees turn over too frequently 

the same problems or issues come up but never get resolved. Or the same work 

gets repeated because of lack of knowledge of new members on the various 

committees. 

o F2.08 Task Force: Nicki Michalski 

 Brought a survey for senate members to fill out re: the F2.08 proposal. If you cannot 

return them today send them to Nicki via Lamar mail. 

o Faculty Salary Equity: James Slaydon 

 Dr. Marquart is interested in looking at equity plans from other comparable 

universities such as Texas State University, Sam Houston State University and 

Stephen F. Austin University. 

 Old Business: None 



 New Business:  

o Vivek and Sarah will be working with Dr. Smith regarding the faculty handbook. Plan to bring 

it back to the full Senate for review and comments once it is complete 

o Speaker for next month will be Dr. Kevin Smith on SACS and how faculty can help during the 

visit. 

 Valentin motioned to adjourn the meeting at 1620. 

 Charles Popp seconded 

 Approved by acclamation. 

  

 


